


August 12, 2021



ROCKFORD WATER BANK PROJECT 
in TULARE COUNTY 

For 
PORTERVILLE IRRIGATION DISTRICT  

 
NOTICE OF COMPLETION OF DRAFT INITIAL STUDY/MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION  

 
 
State Clearinghouse 
P.O. Box 3044 
Sacramento, CA 95812 
 
 
 
Project Title:   Rockford Water Bank  
 
Project Location:  The proposed project site is located in the south-west portion of Tulare County within the PID 

boundary, approximately 1 mile west of the City of Porterville. The proposed project would involve 
operation of a water bank on approximately 64 acres within parcels 302-510-006 and 302-060-035. 
The site is currently utilized for field crops and groundwater recharge. The property is designated for 
agricultural use by the Tulare County General Plan and Tulare County Zoning Code. 

 
Project Description:  The purpose of the proposed project is to bank water that is periodically available above current 

needs from the Tule River Intertie or Tipton Ditch and deliver that recovered water to lawful recipients 
within the allowed Places of Use. The project would involve the operation of a groundwater banking 
facility consisting of approximately 64 acres of existing recharge basin, one existing well, and one 
existing turnout structure from Tipton Ditch. No new construction is proposed as part of this project. 

 
 
Lead Agency:   Porterville Irrigation District 
 
 
Address Where Copy of Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration is Available: 
22086 Avenue 160, Porterville, CA 93257 
 
 
Review Period:  30 Days 
 
 
Contact Person: Nick Keller (559) 784-0716 


